

GREENBOOK COMMITTEE

NEW MATERIALS AND METHODS SUBCOMMITTEE-SURFACE

CONCRETE AD HOC GROUP

MINUTES

August 10, 2006

Chairman Howard Lux called the meeting to order at 9:40 AM. The meeting was held in the conference room at:

Catalina Pacific Concrete
1030 W. Gladstone
Azusa, CA 91702

1. Self-introductions were made by the participants (from the sign-in sheet):

Larry Carlson
Eddie Chapman
Buddy Coover
Drew DeCarlo
Jerry Ellison
David Lang
Howard Lux
Albert Orduno
Tim Saenz
Mike Serra
Ed "Griff" Sparks
Don Vivant
Andy Youngs

2. The minutes from the July 13, 2006 meeting were approved as distributed.

3. Old Business –

- A. Pervious Concrete -

Andy Youngs distributed the revisions made to Draft 8. Discussion of the changes by all present with the following modifications:

- Change line 18 to end at 25% fly ash, and delete the rest of the sentence.
- Line 34 and 35 to move to the end of the Concrete Material section.
- Change "may" to "shall" in line 150
- Line 73 discussions on compaction and how to identify (quantify) for Agencies. Andy to work on verbiage and bring to the September meeting in new Draft 9.

- Line 52 – delete “a minimum of 30% trained NRMCA “ as well as “training session”.
- Line 84 – change all section numbers to reflect omission made by discussion.
- Change language on screeding and bring back n September for review. Broaden the verbiage for easier understanding (?) to required screeding and finished levels.

B. Change No. 155NS - Fly ash and the R-Factor -

The Committee will vote on acceptance into the 2007 Supplement at the August 17, 2006 meeting. A quorum did not exist for voting at the July meeting.

C. Aggregates –

Tim Saenz recapped the August 9, 2006 meeting of the Sub-task Force. Individual assignments were made for specific duties and contacts. Bob Shafer will forward the minutes of all meetings to this Group for review, and possible inclusion with these minutes. The next Task Force meeting will be held on (?), 2006 at 9:00 AM at Solomon Colors.

D. Class N Pozzolan –

The industry participation wasn't present at the meeting and the topic was postponed until next meeting.

E. Fibers –

Jerry couldn't recall if the proposed change was sent to the Main meeting after Rod presented it to the Surface Subcommittee last month and will follow through at the next Surface meeting.

F. Color –

Distributed the revised wording for 201, reviewed and discussed. The verbiage was acceptable to all, but needs to be included in the General section. This will be presented at the September meeting.

G. Other Old Business –

Don Vivant brought up editing of the mixes in Table 201 that were inadvertently changed. He will get with Rod to see if we need to send directly to Editorial, or need to present to the Surface Subcommittee first. Don would also like to see some changes to the tunnel backfill mixes, and was told for mix changes he needs to first present his suggestions to this Group.

4. New Business –

The Main Committee Chair asked for any thoughts/ideas regarding the reversion to English measurements rather than Metric, as all other Agencies including CalTrans are currently doing. Jerry recalls some discussion at the Main Committee and the consensus is that the Greenbook revert to English with Metric in parenthesis. All comments should be directed at the next Main Committee meeting. All agreed the Greenbook should be in unison with others to avoid confusion.

5. Next Meeting **Thursday, September 14, 2006**, same location and time.

6. Meeting adjourned at 10:40 AM.

Submitted By:

Howard Lux

for

Rod Elderton, Secretary

(909) 392-5429

Welderton@mwdh2o.com

2006 Meeting Schedule

January 12	February 9	March 9	April 13	May 11	June 8
July 13	August 10	September 14	October 12	November 9	No December Meeting